
CITY OF OVERLAND PARK 

Intra-City Communication 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 

April 13, 2009 

To: Mayor Carl Gerlach 
 Council President Jim Hix 
 Members of the City Council 
 
 
From: Doug Brown 
 Director of Public Works  

Re: Agreement – City of Lenexa for the public improvement of College 
Boulevard from 1000 feet west of U.S. 69 Highway to the intersection of Pflumm 
Road. 

Policy Issue:  City policy requires Governing Body approval of Agreements 
when consideration exceeds $50,000. 

Recommendation:  Staff recommends approving the Agreement with the City of 
Lenexa. 

Background: This agreement establishes funding levels and responsibilities for 
the portion of this project located in the city of Lenexa. This includes the roadway 
from Pflumm to Hauser, north of the centerline of the improvements.  

Budget Impact:  The Capital Improvements Program has sufficient funds 
included in TH-0852 for this project. 

 
 
Attachment:  Agreement. 
 
 
 
 
cc: Dan Miller, City Engineer 


